

River Region Runners (R3) Meeting June 18, 2009

The R3 held our meeting in Montgomery, Alabama. Pete Preston, President, opened the meeting.

The following officers were present:

Pete Preston – President	Ron Macksoud – Vice President
Barb Gill – Treasurer	Patti Preston and Dave Stever – Co-Secretaries

Attendees:

Pete & Patti Preston	Dave, Barb & Chris Stever	Barb Gill	Drew Trachy
Irene Tyner	Chris Zenker	Kym Klass-Stilling	Ron Macksoud
Jeffrey Vinzant	Alesa Ryals	Jenna Stilling	Janey Masterson
West Marcus	Jim Larkins	John Porter	Jennifer Griggs

Meeting Minutes:

The minutes for the May meeting were accepted.

Financial Report:

Opening Balance (1 May 09)	\$ 1,740.77
Deposits	1,915.00
Payments	<u>1,317.28</u>
Ending Balance (31 Mar 09)	\$ 2,338.49

The financial report was accepted as submitted. We were paid for Tuskegee. Yippie!!

Old Business

We still need input on a new club logo. Make it fun and exciting. **(OPEN)**

Membership dues are overdue. **(OPEN)**

Newsletter:

PLEASE submit articles, photos, and race results to Kym Klass for the newsletter (kymklass@gmail.com). We will be using just the e-mail addresses for an electronic newsletter so it is important that we have current addresses for everyone.

Website:

Remember to submit the race results and photos to our Webmaster Wizard.

Future Races:

The next “club” race will be the Labor Day Run. As much help as possible is needed to make it a success. There will be a series of practice runs on the course. Check the web site for information. The race will be a 5K beginning at 7:30 a.m. and the one-mile race will have limited awards. We will have a “no-shirt” option for runners who want to pay a smaller race fee. We will have hot dogs (per Jeffrey) so we also need to line up “worker bees” to help with that aspect. **(OPEN)**

We discussed purchasing a chip timing system. **(OPEN)**

New Business:

We are constantly looking for places to host the monthly meeting. For now, O’Charlie’s Restaurant will be our “unofficial” official meeting place pending suggestions by the members. **(OPEN)**

There was a discussion about purchasing a chip timing system. **(OPEN)**

If a member is queried about hosting or helping with a race, please do not commit our resources and people without referring that person to our officers. They should be the only people who can positively commit our people. **(CLOSED)**

New slate of officers that begins on 1 Jul 09 and runs through 30 Jun 10:

President: Pete Preston

Vice-President: Drew Trachy

Treasurer: Jeffrey Vincent

Secretary: John Porter (I'll bet he looks good in a skirt!)

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm.

Next scheduled meeting is July 16, 2009, 6:30 p.m. at a place that will be determined at a later date.